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Opposition to Freddie Mac's Closed-End Second Mortgages Proposal: Concerns Regarding
Public Interest and Financial Safety 

Dear FHFA,

WE THE PEOPLE are writing to voice OUR STRONG OPPOSITION to Freddie Mac's
proposal to purchase closed-end second mortgages. This policy FAILS to expand
homeownership, maintains static housing stock i.e ELITISTS SUPREMACY, DOES NOT
create local jobs, and introduces EXTREME economic risks. The proposal ULTIMATELY
BENEFITS BANKS at the expense of taxpayers and the broader economy, repeating the
mistakes that led to the 2008 financial crisis. WE THE PEOPLE REFUSE TO BAIL THESE
BANKS OUT AGAIN!!!

Here are the key reasons why this proposal should be REJECTED:

FAILURE to Expand Homeownership: This policy does NOTHING to increase the rate of
homeownership. Instead, it allows existing homeowners to tap into their equity, which DOES
NOT ADDRESS the needs of POTENTIAL first-time buyers or those struggling to enter the
housing market.

Static Housing Stock: By making it easier for current homeowners to access equity, this
proposal discourages them from selling their homes, thereby keeping the housing stock static.
This EXACERBATES the current shortage of available homes and drives up prices, making it
even more difficult for new buyers to enter the market.

The housing market is already a ? show as it is NOW!!!

Burden on GSEs: Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae lack sufficient capital to back new loans,
making them VULNERABLE to FINANCIAL INSTABILITY. Increasing their exposure to
riskier second mortgages WITHOUT adequate capital reserves is RECKLESS and
ENDANGERS the entire mortgage finance system.

UNJUST ENRICHMENT of BANKS: The PRIMARY BENEFICIARIES of this proposal
would be LARGE BANKS, which would PROFIT from ORIGINATING and SELLING these
second mortgages with NO INVESTMENT and NO RISK. This repeats the
IRRESPONSIBLE practices that CONTRIBUTED to the 2008 financial crisis, where banks
engaged in risky lending because they were insulated from the consequences. A GEORGE W.
BUSH and CREW CAUSE, and A OBAMA and CREW CATASTROPHIC DISASTER!!!
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Freddie Mac's proposal DOES NOT ALIGN with the goals of expanding homeownership,
stabilizing the housing market, or promoting economic growth. Instead, it introduces
significant risks that WILL lead to financial instability and economic hardship for many
Americans. We must prioritize policies that PROMOTE SUSTAINABLE
HOMEOWNERSHIP, SUPPORT LOCAL ECONOMIES, and ensure the LONG-TERM
stability of the housing market.

For these reasons, WE THE PEOPLE DEMAND THE FHFA to REJECT Freddie Mac's
proposal to purchase closed-end second mortgages.

Sincerely,
Mr. Riley Butcher
4027 RANDELL ROAD ,
Columbus, OH 43228
cherokeerico@gmail.com
614-377-6385


